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 The ‘Birch Hills Heartbeat’ newsletter is printed bi-monthly 1st and 15th of the month. It is available at 

the following locations: Birch Hills Recreation Office, Lake Country Co-op, Grumpy’s Confectionary, 

Quayle's Pharmacy, and other businesses downtown. Pick up your free copy and share with a friend.    

Send your email address and request to be added to newsletter emailing list to birchhillsrec@sasktel.net    

November  1st ,  2018  

  H E A R T B E A T  

November issues of this Birch Hills  
activity newsletter are sponsored  by:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to be a sponsor of the ‘Heartbeat’ news-
letter,   contact 306-749-7451/birchhillsrec@sasktel.net. 
The cost is $100 by 3 sponsors ($300/mos) for printing, 
advertising and ensuring that the newsletter stays free for 
everyone. 

 Issue 177 

 

Birch Hills & District   
Historical Society 

 Fall Suppers  

November  

 4-Wakaw 

 4 - Meskenaw 

 11 - Domremy  

 

Weldon Happenings     

Fall Tradeshow  

Nov 10th, 2018  

10am - 2pm                             

Weldon Auditorium 

$20.00 a Table  

Contact Chelsey Erickson @                 

306 - 864 - 8084  to book a table               
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NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER SPONSORED BY: 
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Up-coming Events @ the Birch Hills United 
Church  

"Under the Sea" Social with illusionist on Friday, 
Nov. 2 at B.H. Civic Centre 

Birch Hills United Church News: 

Worship Services are held the 2nd and 4th  
Sunday of the month at 9:30 a.m. at the         
Lutheran Church on Bellamy Ave. All are        
welcome. 

The Birch Hills United Church Women will be 
hosting the annual Fellowship of the Least Coin 
service on Friday, November 9 at 3 p.m. All 
church groups and individuals are invited to be 
part of this ecumenical movement praying for 
justice, peace and reconciliation in our lives! We 
are urged to save our least coins and then put 
them all together and send the offering to 
Women’s Inter- Church Council of Canada 
(WICC), Canada's oldest and largest women's 
inter-denominational organization that works to 
restore hope to women touched by injustice. 

Vinyasa Yoga Beginner 

 Intermediate Levels  Welcome  

Tuesdays 7:00 - 8:15pm   

6 week block $55.00 or $10/session  

Rec room Birchview Nursing Home  

Instructor Dawne Adams                                                 

Further info dmadams@sasktel.net. 

306-961-9073  

Birch Hills Seniors’ Hall News 

We held our first “Game Day” on October 18th. 
It was well received and we will continue with 
this through November and resume again in 
January. Everyone is welcome, bring your 
friends and if you have a special game, bring it 
along. The fun begins at 2pm on Thursdays. A 
“TOONIE” drop in fee includes coffee and      
refreshments. If you just like coffee and a visit, 
that is fine too! 

Regular carpet bowling is on Mondays at 2pm. 
Please join us. 

Due to lack of interest we will cancel the “Tis 
the Season” trade show. 
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ST MARY’S ANGLICAN CHURCH                    

UPCOMING EVENTS  

Community Lunches:   

All community members are welcome to join us 

for lunch 

Friday, Nov 2nd  

Free will offerings accepted (donations) 

Lunches will be the 1st and 3rd Friday of every 

month until June 

Next  Lunch Nov 16th  

 

Family Service continues on the 4th Sunday of the 

month (Nov. 25th) at 11:00am. Come for kids 

music, kid friendly lessons…(you get the idea!) 

and a meal after. 

Ginger and Shortbread: Music of the Season 

Come join us at St.Msry’s Anglican Church on Fri-

day December 14, 2018 @ 7pm to soak in the 

Christmas season with music (including some spe-

cial solos!), a silent auction, hot beverages and 

dainties. The silent auction will be on display from 

6:30pm. Admission is $10 per person. Children 12 

and under are free. 

 

 

Church Services  

 

 

St. Mary’s Anglican Church @ 11am – First Sunday in 

Feb switches to 9am  

St. Anne Roman Catholic Church -  Sunday Oct 

7th/18—Jan 27/18 @ 9:00am 

Community Church @ 11am  

Lake Park Baptist Church @ 11am  

Saron Lutheran Church by Hagen @ 9:30am  

United Church @ 9:30am  

Glad Tiding s Tabernacle @ 11:00am  

Birch Hills Public Library  

       
Birch Hills Library hours: 

Tues 11-4  5-9 
Thurs 9-12  1-6 

Storytime Thurs 1:15-2:00          
 
 

Storytime for 3-yr olds starts Oct. 4. 
 

  
 

Are you unsure what to do with your Canadian Tire Money 

the Youth Centre  accepts it ! :)  
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 EVERY WEEK IN THE HILLS 
Open to Community  

 
MONDAYS 
Bowling 2:00 pm @ Seniors Hall  
Dreamland Optimists Group 
Fire Dept Meeting (every 2nd Mon) 7:00 pm @ 
Fire Hall   
 
TUESDAYS 
Moms & Tots 10:00 am-12:00 pm @ Youth Centre    
                         $2 drop in fee 
Library Open 11:00 am-4:00 pm and 5:00 pm-8:00 
pm    
Knitting Grannies  (2nd & 4th Tues) 1:00pm @ 
museum   
Birchview Ladies Auxiliary (1st Tues) 11:00am  
Craft Night 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm (5-12yrs) @ Li-
brary 
       
WEDNESDAYS 
Thrift Shop Open 9:00 am-4:00 pm  @ Museum 
Coffee 2:00pm @ Museum  
Line Dancing  9:30-11:00 am @ Civic Centre 
Museum Open 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Town Council Meetings    2nd and 4th Wed of 
the month 
                          
THURSDAYS 
Moms & Tots 10:00 am-12:00 pm @ Youth Centre    
                         $2 drop in fee 
Library Open  9:00 am -12:00 pm and 1:00 pm -
6:00 pm   
Legion Meeting (every 2nd Thurs) 7:00 pm @ Le-
gion  
 
FRIDAY 
 
                       
SATURDAY  
Thrift Shop Open 1:00 am-4:00 pm  @ Museum 
Coffee 2:00pm @ Museum 
 
Senior Centre Contact: Delores Jones 749-2680 

The Step Outs  would like to invite anyone            

interested in line dancing to attend our Monday, 

November 5th beginner class from 9:30 to 11:00 at 

the Birch Hills Civic Centre. It is a lot of fun, with a 

great variety of  musical selections,  good exercise, 

a few laughs and the coffee is hot afterwards. 

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE 

Sunday November 11th 

Birch Hills Civic Centre 

Service begins at 10:40am. Please 

be seated by 10:30am. 

If you would like to lay a wreath,  

contact Wayne Boyle @ 749-3219. 

Seeking Community Arts Initiative facilitator 

for The Birch Hills Community Arts Initiative as 

I’m moving at the end of the year. We are 

hoping to find someone who is willing to     

organize monthly art events, collaborate 

with the Birch Hills Rec Board and the School/

Anglican Church for funding and a venue, 

provide supplies, instructors, and advertising 

as needed. Those interested are                  

encouraged to contact Amy at 306-941-0788 

or by email at 

amy.elizabeth.dow@gmail.com. 

Thank you to all who voted for me in the       
Municipal Election for Division #6 in the RM of 
Invergordon #430 on October 24, 2018. 

Thank you for your confidence in me. 

Edwin Rundbraaten 
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Due to structural changes in Affinity l will 
no longer be employed by your credit 
union. I wish to thank the members for a 
very happy, memorable 29 1/2 year ca-
reer . I will miss you all.                           
Sincerely Rosalind  Doderai 

Birchview News                                                                                       
November 

5 - Grade 11/12 Music Students Concert 2:30pm 
7 - Sing-a-long with Olive, Esther and Mabel 2:30pm 
8 - Remembrance Day Service with the Legion 
2:30pm 
18 - Gladtidings Gospel Group 2:30pm 
21- Job Mates Band - Birthday Social 2:30pm 
29 - Light Up A Seniors Life with     
Ralph Galambos 6:15pm - “Kick off to the 
Christmas Season”  

 Upcoming Events  

November  

2 - Community Lunch @ St. Mary’s 

    - Under the Sea @ BH Civic Centre 

4 - Meskenaw & Wakaw Fall  Suppers 

10 - Weldon Tradeshow 

11 - Remembrance Day Service @ BH Civic 

Centre 

      - Domremy Fall Supper 

16 - Community Lunch @ St. Mary’s 

18 - BH Blackhawks Home Opener vs    

Waldheim Warriors 

23 - BH Blackhawks vs Hague Royals 

Chris and I are so thankful to the community of Birch 

Hills for all you have given us these past 6 years. As 

we are moving in the New Year to be closer to family 

in Ontario, know that you have indeed given me 

and the girls more than I could possibly ever give 

you. Whether it’s the visits, second hand clothes, the 

dainties, the wisdom of years past or the opportuni-

ties to worship together, you have been wonderful 

and we will miss you. We definitely hope to stay in 

touch and in the mean time, hope to see you in 

town for something or other! I’m pretty sure we will! 

Much love and prayers! 

Amy, Chris, Clara, Abby 

and Hannah Dow 

Wanted Welder/Fabricator 

The Birch Hills Ball Diamonds are going to 

a new style of base that is more user 

friendly and is looking for someone that 

would be willing to build some metal 

ground anchors for us. In total we will   

require 14 single base anchors an d 4   

double base anchors. Samples of both of 

these styles are available. The hope is to 

have these built in time for the 2019     

minor ball season. 

If you have the tools and willingness to 

take this project on or would like further 

information, please contact Gordon at  

306-940-8922. 
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Youth Center 

Always Appreciates 

Donations of the following 

BEVERAGE CONTAINERS 

* Aluminum /Tin Cans 

* Plastic Bottles and Jugs INCLUDING MILK 

* Glass Bottles, Clear and Colored (Wine, Juice) 

* Juice & Milk Boxes and Cartons 

* Refillable Beer Bottles 

WE NOW ACCEPT MILK JUGS AND CARTONS  

(please rinse) 

We Are Not Able to Accept Non  

Beverage Containers 

Plastic Household Containers such as Soap, Javex 

Glass Jars from Jam, Pickles, etc. or Soup Cans 

DONATIONS MAY BE DROPPED OFF  

AT BACK DOOR OF YOUTH CENTER! 

Every Friday @ Youth Center! 

AGE 12 + 

7:30 - 10:00 pm 

Questions? 

Call Clint or Tim 306-749-2478 

If you could bring $2.00 each 

time to off set the costs it would 

be appreciated  

 

 

Due to changes in staffing at the Town office and until a new 

rec director is hired, the rec office will be open from 11am to 

3 pm on Mondays. 

 

All submissions for the Heartbeat should still be submitted to 

the Rec Board email, the rec board email and cell phone 

messages will be monitored and messages will be answered 

during office hours. 

 

Natalie Matheson will be publishing the Heartbeat until a rec 

director is hired and will be working part time in the rec 

office.  
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2018/2019 Birch  Hills Blackhawks Schedule  

 
If you are interested in volunteering with the Blackhawks this season (gate, score-
keeper, timekeeper, penalty box) please contact Jamie at 306-980-8687. 

CRYSTAL   SPRINGS   EVENTS 

Bingo:  Every Tuesday, 7:30pm       

Hall is available for rent, Contact 
Lynn 306-864-8013 

 

 

  

Birch Hills Blackhawks Home Opener 

Sunday November 18th @ 2:30pm 

Free Admission courtesy of Murann Farms 

Meet and greet the team after 

the game. 

A free light meal will be     

provided. 

FOR SALE 
 
Shed for Sale to Highest Bidder 
 
12’ x 14’ shed located at the Birch Hills Memorial Cemetery  
to be moved.   
Presently on a cement pad.  Submit offers to the Town Office  
by November 15, 2018. 
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STONE SOUP LUNCHEON 

Fundraiser for the Multi-Use Building 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 

From the Birch Hills Library Board 

 Approximately 80 persons attended the Stone Soup Luncheon at the Civic Centre on October 25th,    

organized and hosted by the Birch Hills Library Board. Generous donations at the door amounted to slightly 

over $2500. In addition, there was a corporate donation of $2500. The board was extremely delighted to turn 

over $5000 to the Town Office for the Multi-Use Building. This amount will definitely help with renovation 

costs for this community building. If you were unable to attend but would like to make a contribution to the 

Multi-Use Building, please stop in at the Town Office. 

 THANK YOU to members of the Line Dance Group and the Senior Citizens Club for food donations and 

their help in setting up, serving and cleanup at the Stone Soup Luncheon. Your help was so very much        

appreciated. Thank you to the Birch Hills Lake Country Co-op for the donation of cheese for the luncheon. 

Most of all thank you to everyone who attended the Luncheon and made it a big success. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jason Green of Green Hemp Industries in Hagen donated $2500.00 to Multi-Use Building. 

Accepting the cheque was: 

Maxine Cromartie, Library Board; Shirley Ulvild, Multi-use Facility Committee; Jason Green, Green Hemp In-

dustries; Nadia Stevenson, Library Board. 


